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A Word from the Head 

Dear parents/carers, 

Well, we have finally made it to the end of term. It has been a very busy time, we certainly didn’t expect storm 
Ciaran to arrive and cause so much devastation across the island, impacting many of our families, thankfully our 
school building and site was relatively unscathed by the high winds. 

It has been lovely to see so many of you at our Christmas events. Mrs du Feu arranged for both the EYFS and KS1 
performances to be filmed and links are available with this newsletter. 

Today we said goodbye to both Mrs Rive (school admin assistant) and Mrs Beaumont (school crossing patrol and 
teaching assistant). Both ladies have long connections with the school, Mrs Rive came to First Tower as a pupil 
and Mrs Beaumont has worked here for 23 years. We thank them both for their service and commitment to the 
whole school community. We wish them both an amazing retirement and hope it is a peaceful, healthy and 
happy time. 

Finally, I would like to wish you all a very happy Christmas and a joyous New Year. I look forward to seeing you 
on the school gate on Thursday 4th January at 8:30. 

 

Best wishes, 

Mrs Lyn Linton                            

Headteacher 



DIARY DATES 

Term ends Tuesday 19 December 

Term starts Thursday 4 January 

Half term Monday 12 February to Friday 16 February 

Inset Day Monday 19 February 

Attendance 

Please can all parents be reminded to contact the school office 

(ideally by telephone) should your child be off sick or attending a 

medical appointment. We have a legal duty of care to locate any 

pupils not at school and it takes a lot of time to call parents who 

have not informed us. 

Please remember to complete a ‘Leave of Absence Request’ if your 

child will be absent from school. We cannot ‘authorise’ an absence if 

we have not received this before the period of absence. 

Medical appointments should be made out of school hours where 

possible, however if your child needs to attend an appointment 

during school time, please inform the school office as well as your 

class teacher. 

 

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs du Feu. 



A very important letter! 

The children in nursery have been writing their 

letters to Santa. We thought very hard about 

what present we would like him to bring and 

then represented this with marks and draw-

ings. Once we had written our letter we placed 

it in an envelope and sent it to Santa. 



Reception had a wonderful time 

visting the Christmas Tree Festival at 

St Peter’s church. 

 
There were so many beauti-

fully decorated trees to see. 

The children were amazed 

and we all left feeling very 

Christmassy! 



1W have been using the balance bikes during 

PE! Its been wonderful to watch the children 

build skills and confidence on two wheels! 

The children have also had an exciting month 

with lots of different activities taking place; 

including deco day, the Christmas disco, and 

watching Christmas 



We have been getting all festive in Year 2! We have been 

working on our Christmas card designs. We have practised 

making cards with sliders, pop ups and spinners.  



On Deco Day, we enjoyed making our elves and snowmen 

decorations. We also looked super cool in our Christmas 

jumpers! 



We hope you enjoyed our Nativity ‘Baarmy Bethlehem’. We 

did! We worked so hard learning our lines, the songs and the 

funky actions! 



In P.E we have been learning how to play tag rugby and we have enjoyed kickboxing with our visiting 

coach. We enjoyed getting our white belts in kickboxing.  

In science we have been learning about light. We did an experiment to show that dark is the absence of 

light. We have also been learning about reflectors, shadows and how light travels. We had fun making 

torches using spaghetti to show how the rays of light from a torch shine and how this affects shadows. 

We made shadow puppets to 

investigate what changes the 

size of a shadow. 



Year 4 had great fun ice skating 

as part of their Christmas      

celebrations. The children tried 

really hard and helped others to 

skate around. Even some of the 

teachers joined in! 

The children also took part in a trumpet   

concert to showcase what they had learnt 

this term. It took lots of bravery to perform 

and the children were really proud of what 

they had achieved. Some enjoyed learning 

the trumpet so much they want to continue 

to learn the instrument in January.  

The children have enjoyed learning 

Jerriais this term. They have learnt 

about the history of the island and 

some Jerriais phrases. They also had 

a chance to play some traditional 

games played over 100 years ago.  

To finish our Rainforest 

topic we visited Jersey Zoo 

and learned more about 

the different rainforests of 

the world. We got to look 

at the animals around the 

Zoo and see which animals 

could be found in the 

different rainforests. 



 

 

Year 5 — Another packed month leading up to the end of term.  We have been learning about levers, pulleys and gears in 

science. We made a delightful selection of Christmas decorations on Deco day. We had to pass our swimming test wearing our 

pyjamas!! We concluded our topic on Rivers with a visit to De Quetville Mill in St Peter’s Valley 



December has been busy once again for Year 6. We have fo-

cused a lot on the Carol Service where the pupils retold the 

Christmas Story, sang some songs and even signed ‘We wish 

you a Merry Christmas’ in British Sign Language. We are very 

grateful to Haute Vallee School for allowing us to use their 

stage for the service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The children have also been working hard on their practice 

assessments, which we are sure they have told you about. 

They showed fantastic perseverance. 

 



In PE this term there has been lots of extra-curricular activities      

taking place. Firstly, the Year 6 Mixed Netball Team had their first 

tournament of the year. The children took part in 8 matches over 

the afternoon performing exceedingly well, growing in confidence 

as a team and showing fantastic ability. 

We would also like to extend a huge thank you to a ‘Friend of First 

Tower’ who very kindly donated brand new netball skirts for our 

girls to wear! Once again, a big big thank you!! 

Last weekend, children from 

Year 6 also got the chance to 

be mascots for the Jersey 

Bulls at Springfield. This in-

volved, walking out with the 

players and the opportunity 

to play a small match on the 

pitch at half time!! 





This week, we continued the whole-school ‘Times Tables 

Rockstars’ house tournament. 






